From: Kenneth W

Sent: Wednesday, March 10, 2021 11:18 AM
To: Doris Cheng < doris.cheng@richmondhill.ca >
Subject: City file: D01-19006 & D02-19023

To the City of Richmond Hill,

I strongly against the proposed development, in that area there are already 8 high rise buildings, any additional high rise will substantially increase the traffic problem in Oneida Crescent. The increased traffic will definitely affect the efficiency of the first respond of the **Fire Station** which is just about 200 meters away. Furthermore, there are 2 schools and a community centre and playground nearby and a senior home, more traffic means more danger to children & senior citizens. With more people moving into that particular area will definitely reduce the quality of life for the current residents (seniors & children)

On the above grounds I am strongly against any further building of high rise in the area